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Region 5 Representative, Libertarian National Committee

This report will provide information concerning activities of the Libertarian Party state affiliates in Region 5 that have occurred since the previous LNC meeting.  I shall provide an updated report at the meeting in Alexandria should additional information become available.

I am pleased to report that I have been able to represent the LP in various ways since the previous LNC meeting.  For example, I continue to serve at least once a month as a guest on a two-hour political talk show that airs on weekdays on WINA radio (1070 AM/98.9 FM in Charlottesville, Virginia).  In addition, I was interviewed by various media organizations about the Libertarian Party, LP candidates, campus activism, etc., in advance of the November elections.
Delaware


Sean Goward (sean.goward@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Delaware.  He reported the following results from the November elections:
· Scott Gesty doubled the vote count from his last campaign for the House of Representatives District 7.
· Amy Merlino received 12% against the sitting House Majority Leader (in House of Representatives District 15).
· Rob Smouse made major inroads with legacy media contributors in his first campaign (House of Representatives District 20).
· John Machurek received 10% running a meme based campaign pointing out the absurdity of funding a Sheriff’s Office with no law enforcement responsibility. 

· Bill Hinds came just short of breaking 15% (in House of Representatives District 27).
District of Columbia

Joe Bishop-Henchman (jdhenchman@gmail.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of the District of Columbia.  He provided the following report:
Ethan Bishop-Henchman, running for council chair received 17,000 votes (8%) and his husband, Joe Bishop-Henchman running for Attorney General received 14,000 votes (6%), keeping the Libertarian Party ballot-qualified through 2020. Their campaigns, which focused on housing, education, and transportation issues, got positive coverage in DCist, the Washington Blade, and Metro Weekly. Over 1,400 DC voters have registered Libertarian, up from 400 in 2014. 
To get involved in upcoming planning meetings, contact DC Party Chair Joe Bishop-Henchman at joe.bishop-henchman@lp.org. 

Maryland


Bob Johnston (bob.johnston@lp.org), chair of the Libertarian Party of Maryland, provided the following report:  
The Maryland Libertarian Party had a rough evening on Election Day. Our overall results were half of what our candidates normally receive. None of our eight federal candidates got as much as 3%, whereas in 2016, half of the federal candidates tallied over 3%, with two over 4%.

The bright spots were Chris Randers-Pehrson, running in the state senate 35th district, receiving 11% in a 3-way race with a Republican and an Independent candidate, Tom Ashwell for Harford County Circuit Court Judge getting 23,307 votes and almost 15%, and Leo Dymowski for Baltimore County Circuit Court Judge with 88,780 votes and 12%.

Our candidate for Governor, Shawn Quinn, received only half the votes he got in 2014, even though he campaigned across the state every weekend for the last 18 months. Since he got less than 1% of the vote, and assuming the Maryland LP has less than 1% of the state’s registered voters on December 31 (currently has 0.5%), the party will lose ballot access on January 1, 2019.

To regain our ballot access, the MDLP is required to collect at least 10,000 valid signatures from registered Maryland voters. However, since the MDLP has over 22,000 registered voters, we will be taking the state to court over the issue of having to petition.

North Carolina


Susan Hogarth (hogarth@gmail.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of North Carolina.  I did not receive a report from her.  
Pennsylvania


Drew Bingaman (chair@susquehannavalleylp.org) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Pennsylvania.  I did not receive a report from him.  

South Carolina


Stewart Flood (stewart.f.flood.jr@gmail.com) is the chair of the South Carolina Libertarian Party.  I did not receive a report from him.

Virginia


Bo Brown (bocbrown@yahoo.com) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of Virginia.  I did not receive a report from him.
West Virginia

Luke Brumfield (luke.brumfield@lpwv.org) is the chair of the Libertarian Party of West Virginia.  I did not receive a report from him.
